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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management & Unincorporated Areas Committee
Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	3
	Name:
	Lauren Smith

	Proposed Ordinance:
	2003-0280
	Date:
	June 17, 2003


SUBJECT:

An ordinance establishing September 16, 2003 as the date of a special election for the Bales
annexation to the City of Renton.

BACKGROUND (from BRB file #2143):

The City of Renton proposes the annexation of 8.5 acres, known as the Bales Annexation, which was initiated by a property owner petition and adopted by the Renton City Council on March 17, 2003 via Resolution 3624.  
The proposed annexation area is located east of the City of Renton, and is within the city’s Potential Annexation Area. The City has designated the area for single family residential land use at low densities, proposing zoning to allow approximately 5 dwelling units per acre.  The build-out capacity is estimated at 34 dwelling units.  
The City of Renton will provide the Bales properties with sewer services.  The City will also provide fire protection services (under contract with King County Fire District No. 25) and police service.  King County Water District No. 90 will continue to provide water to the properties.  Area residents will have access to schools in the Issaquah School District, and to Renton libraries, parks, and recreation facilities.  The Bales annexation is not expected to have a significant impact on cost and adequacy of services, finances, debt structure or the rights of other governmental entities.  Upon annexation, property owners will assume their share of the regular and special levy rate of the City.
The Boundary Review Board has reviewed and approved this annexation according to the criteria in RCW 36.93.

SUMMARY:

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0280 would establish September 16, 2003 as the date of a special election on the question of annexation of the Bales property to the City of Renton.  

ATTACHMENTS:
1.   Proposed Ordinance 2003-0280
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